KENTALLEN & DUROR COMMUNITY SCIO (SCO25839)
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 24th June 2019

1. Present:		Alan Young (Chair), Audrey Godfrey (Bookings), Malcolm Knowlson (Treasurer), 
Moira Stoddart, Sara McNeill (Secretary), Sandra Jamieson,
2. Apologies:		Esme Leitch, Andrea McNicholl

3. Minutes of November Meeting: Amend May minutes as requested. Approved at next meeting.

4. Treasurer’s Report:

Starting Balance: £19,427.67
Income for the year to date:
Expenditure to date:
Current Balance: £9,303.71
Notes: Argyll Joiners have been paid and everything else is as normal. £44.00 in from Ragbag.

5. Booking Secretary’s Report:
Committee discussed upcoming wedding and reviewed Hall charges for such events. It was decided to charge a daily rate of £500.00 for weddings and promoted the Hall as a venue more proactively. The committee will investigate providing a catering and decoration package too.
The Post Office seems to have been closed for the last few weeks with no notice from Andrew Baxter. Audrey is pursuing hire fees for the space.
Craft Club is on hiatus for the summer, but the Art Club will continue once a month.
Kate Forbes MSP will hold a meeting at the Hall on 26th August.
6. Midsummer Sessions: 
The event was a smashing success, raising £474.00 for the Hall. The young talent of the village really showed their stuff and there are a few folks lined up for the next event.
7. Coffee Morning/Work Party:
This Saturday there will be a tidy-up around the Hall and grounds. Cake, cookies and tea & coffee provided. Bring your gloves and tools. Sara to publicise on Facebook 
8. Hall General Matters:
· The Committee discussed the purchase of 4 road signs to advertise events. Audrey will ask her Malcolm to see if he can make them.
· Security – It was suggested that the individual spaces in the hall might be secured with a keypad lock – Audrey to ask Malcolm if that is possible.
· Septic Tank – to our knowledge has never been emptied but Alan has registered with Scottish Water and it will be emptied within six weeks.
· Heating – Esme has investigated automated controls and will feedback next time but Alan thought that it might be between £300.00-£500.00 depending on if we need two control panels.
· Play/Picnic Area – The Community Council have given a donation of up to £1000.00 to improve the area. Argyll Joiners to power wash path and remove weeds. Quoted as £780 for the play area and £1,000.00 for the paved path.
· External Maintenance – After the work party on Saturday we will have a better idea of what is needed. Do we really need the windows washing every month? More discussion required.

9. Funding:
COOP Social Fund – Alan, Malcolm and Audrey submitted the application, so we await a response.
After the uncertainty around the future of the Six Day Trials, letters have been sent in support of the event and retaining Duror as a location on the circuit.
Moira suggested contacting Kirsty Mann of the Forestry Commission, who is familiar with the area after attending CC meetings.
Sara to approach the Donald Ward Trust for possible funds.
Rural Scotland offer occasional opportunities – the committee will monitor.
Lottery fund might be approached for larger funding of a specific project.
10. Solar Panels:
Local Energy Scotland (LES) are producing a template for Hallas and communities to use to cut the work associated with applications. Alan has a good feeling about it. Energy Trust will come and do a complete energy survey of the Hall, including consumption and insulation. The challenge come from an abundance of energy from the panels in the summer when Hall use, and demand for heating, is at a minimum, and far less energy in the winter when it is most needed. New battery technology may help. The Hall may install a charging point for electric cars and electric bike hire. Alan will arrange a trial  bike hire for August.
The LES website also has a separate section for local organisations. Comrie Croft are already doing many of the things that we have planned. Alan going for a visit to see.
11. A.O.B:
· The committee discussed renovating the small hall into a cosy, inviting space for Pub Nights, Book Club, Youth Club, etc… with bookshelves for the book swap. This would move Light & Life to the Main Hall instead.
· Sara to talk to Rena and Janice about extending their “meeting the new residents” remit to include delivering a community newsletter and asking them for contact details for the email list. 
· Rachel is working on combining the email lists into one.
· Family Fun Day – moving to a September date to avoid midges. Andrea to organise a barbeque, Sara to help. Co-opt help for village parents and publicise with signs on the road, email and Facebook.
· Upcoming events – An October Quiz Night and another “Do” in November.

Next Meeting 27th August 2019
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